SCORPIONTRACK FLEET USER GUIDE

REVISION 08.04.25







CONTENTS

1. INTRODUCTION	02
1.1 Product Overview	02
1.2 How Can Scorpion Help Your Business	03
1.3 Product Features	04
2. GETTING STARTED	05
2.1 How To Get Set Up	05
2.2 Monitoring Subscription	06
2.3 User Management	07
2.4 Driver Management	09
2.5 Vehicle Management	10
2.6 Live Map	12
2.7 Vehicle Ownership	12
2.8 Installation Certificate (UK Only)	13
	14
	14
3.1 Automated Alerts	14
3.2 Theft Procedure	14
4. CUSTOM ALERTS	16
4.1 Alert Options	16
4.2 Geofence Alerts	18
4.3 How To Set Up An Alert	19
	21
5. REPORTING	21
5.1 Reporting - On Demand Reports Overview	21
5.2 Reporting - On Demand Reports How to	23
5.3 Reporting - Scheduled Reports	45
6. SCORPIONTRACK APP	51
6.1 Mobile App Overview	51
6.2 How To Manage Your Subscription	52
6.3 How To Manage Dashboard Alerts & Modes	53
6.4 Phone Tag	55
7. ADR TAG	55
7.1 Overview	55
7.2 ADR Tag Battery Replacement	56
8. TECHNICALITIES	56
8.1 Tracker Internal Battery	56
8.2 Troubleshooting	57
8.3 Warranty	57
8.4 Terms & Conditions	57
9. CONTACTS	57
	58
	50
	50
	22
9.3 US DOC	60



1. WELCOME THANK YOU FOR YOUR PURCHASE

Your vehicles are now secured with the ScorpionTrack Trackers.

Why choose Scorpion? There's a good chance you made a significant investment in your fleet of vehicles, so why not protect them? Here at Scorpion, we offer a wide range of security solutions to suit your security needs. Boasting a 96% recovery rate, along with a dedicated 24/7 Monitoring team, you can relax knowing that your fleet of vehicles is protected against sudden attack and potential theft.

Within this fleet user guide, you will find all the relevant information that you need to ensure your tracking devices provide you with the utmost security and length of service. It will give you a brief overview of the product and provide examples of where a particular report or feature may be of value to your business.

After consulting this guide (including the FAQs at the back of the guide), if you have any queries that are still unanswered then please contact our Scorpion Team on **01257 249 928** to speak with our Customer Services Team.

1.1 PRODUCT OVERVIEW

ScorpionTrack M-Series actively protects your vehicle against unauthorised movement using advanced technology along with movement detection sensors hidden within the vehicle. Additional features include an Automatic Driver Recognition (ADR) Tag and optional immobilisation. It is an advanced vehicle tracking solution with 24/7 monitoring, all year round, to provide security and peace of mind whilst offering a comprehensive range of convenient features for life on the road.

- 24/7 MONITORING
- ULTIMATE ACCURACY & GLOBAL RELIABILITY
 - **CUSTOMISABLE THEFT & FLEET ALERTS**
 - MULTI-NETWORK ROAMING SIM



1.2 HOW CAN SCORPION HELP YOUR BUSINESS?

Here are just seven points you can benefit from by using ScorpionTrack for your fleet:

Reduce your costs:

Massive cost saving potential based on fuel, insurance* and vehicle maintenance expenditure. Our customers report average savings of 15% month to month on fuel costs alone.

Improve your productivity:

Reduce your daily administrative workload and manage your vehicles and drivers with precision.

Improve your customer service:

Empowering a proactive and immediate response to your customer's daily needs and providing evidence for SLA compliance.

Supports mileage recording:

Easily distinguish between business and private mileage reporting.

Environmental dividends:

Reduce carbon footprint and promote environmental sustainability.

Risk management, policy and standards compliance:

Supports Employer's duty of care and Policy concerning drivers and vehicle use. Also supports the reporting of requirements of FORS, CLOCS and similar standards.

Easy-to-use and quick to benefit:

An easy-to-use system with no downloads required.

* ScorpionTrack customers can benefit from significant premium reductions since:

- You can demonstrate to insurers that you can reduce your fleet's risk exposure through monitoring and improving upon safer driving practices across your fleet.
- Upgrade to a 'Monitored Subscription' to benefit from Scorpion's expert 24/7/365 Theft Monitoring Service, meeting UK Police Preferred Specification and Thatcham criteria to satisfy insurance industry vehicle theft and tracking requirements (UK only).
- In the event of a claim, at your discretion, system reports and evidence can be presented to substantially eliminate or reduce your company's liability.

To upgrade to a Monitored Subscription, no additional hardware or installation is required. Please contact the Scorpion Subscriptions team on **01257 249928**.

1.3 PRODUCT FEATURES

FEATURES	S7	S5	S5+
24/7 Theft Monitoring	\checkmark	 ✓ 	\checkmark
Thatcham Approved	\checkmark	 ✓ 	\checkmark
Multi-Network Roaming SIM	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
ScorpionTrack App Access	\checkmark	✓	\checkmark
Tow Away & Tamper Alerts	\checkmark	✓	\checkmark
Automatic Health Checks	\checkmark	~	\checkmark
2-Year Warranty	\checkmark	✓	\checkmark
Low Current Draw (<1ma)*	\checkmark	✓	\checkmark
Heavy Duty Waterproof	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
Automatic Immobilisation	×	×	\checkmark
Remote Immobilisation (If optional relay is purchased)	 Image: A start of the start of	(See 55+)	\checkmark
Automatic Driver Recognition Tag	×	~	~
Transferable To New Vehicle	~	~	~

*When the tracker unit is in a 'sleep' state

As listed in the features, our S5+ tracker offers optional immobilisation such as:

- Automatic immobilisation the vehicle will only start when the authorised driver
 possessing the ADR tag is present. This feature can be armed and disarmed via the mobile app.
 The immobilisation itself takes into effect after the ignition of a vehicle has been turned off for
 more than 4 minutes, which puts the tracker into sleep mode and activates the immobiliser.
- Remote immobilisation in the event of a vehicle theft with the ADR tag, the ScorpionTrack Vehicle Recovery Team can remotely immobilise the vehicle, preventing the engine from being restarted if automatic immobilisation has not engaged. This feature can also be armed and disarmed via the mobile app.

Our S7 tracker also offers Remote Immobilisation as described above, but you can also benefit from features such as:

 Dallas Touch Key – we have Driver Dallas Touch Key available as an alternative Fleet Tracking Solution which gives admins the ability to monitor Drivers more closely. For further Details about this please contact our Sales Team.

2. GETTING STARTED 2.1 HOW TO GET SET UP

As part of the installation, you will receive an email containing login details which provides you access to the ScorpionTrack website **scorpiontrack.com**. If you haven't received this email or require a duplicate, please call the ScorpionTrack Helpdesk on **01257 249 928**. To access our online system on our website, click **'Tracking Login'** at the top right of your screen and then enter your login details. You will need to **Authenticate** your account following the link sent in one of your welcome emails prior to this step. When logged in as the main Admin User, you can then add additional User's and give them certain permissions to restrict their access within the account and dictate what they can and cannot see/edit.



It's vitally important that your contact details are kept up to date on the ScorpionTrack System to ensure that our ScorpionTrack Vehicle Recovery team are able to contact you at any time of day without delay, should an alert be generated for your vehicle. At the earliest opportunity, please log in to the ScorpionTrack website and check the contact information that we have for yourself. This can be accessed by clicking on **'My Account'**, far bottom left as highlighted in the picture below.

	My Account							
۲	My Details		User Guides					
<u>[.11]</u>	Edit My Account Change Password		🖹 Cookies Policy					
20	NAME	tana has	Privacy Policy					
	EMAIL	and an or the second se	Terms and Condition	าร				
d ?	MOBILE		*					
	TIMEZONE	Europe/London	*					
	LANGUAGE	en	*					
	MEASUREMENTS	kilometers						
	ACCOUNT TYPE	Control Tage						
	Customer Details		My Permissions	5				
	Update Site Logo Edit Customer Details	Swap to default icons	You have a Super acco	unt and have access to everything.				
	CUSTOMER	Company Million	My Social Login	IS				
(i)	PRIMARY EMAIL		My Social Login					
C7/	PRIMARY CONTACT	1000	Provider	Date Paired	Actions			
${\begin{tabular}{ c c } \hline \hline$	ADDRESS Testing							

2.2 MONITORING SUBSCRIPTION

ScorpionTrack has a monitored service with staff available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year to support you in the event of vehicle theft. To benefit from this, there is an annual fee which can be paid on our website or over the phone by calling the Subscription Team on **01257 249 928**. The current pricing for our subscription service can be found on our website or you can call our Subscriptions Team for a full breakdown of pricing. If you would like to purchase your monitoring subscription on our website, please log into the online portal and click **'Subscription Management'** on the left-hand menu. This will then take you to the **'Subscriptions'** page that shows all your vehicles. To purchase a subscription, you will need to navigate to the vehicle you want this to be applied to and in the far right column click on the **'Buy Subscription'** option.

SCORPIONTRACK		Vour Subceri	ntions Marrie	Dilling						
Vehicle Management 🔹 🔻	×	four Subscri		Billing						
Lill Reporting 🔻		Showing 1 to 19 of 19 results Search								
Scheduled Reports		 V 								
Subscription Management		VEHICLE INVOICE	STARTED	RENEWAL DATE	DURATION (MONTHS)	TYPE	ACTION			
Settings 🗸			No Subscription				Buy Subscription			
			Not Active	26/09/2024	12	One Of	f View Receipt			
			21/04/2021	22/04/2022	12	Expire	d Buy Subscription View Receipt			
			30/04/2021	01/05/2022	12	Expire	d Buy Subscription View Receipt			
			09/09/2021	09/09/2022	12	Expire	d Buy Subscription View Receipt			
			14/09/2021	14/09/2022	12	Expire	d Buy Subscription View Receipt			
			13/01/2022	13/01/2023	12	Expire	d Buy Subscription View Receipt			
			29/03/2022	20/01/2023	12	Expire	d Buy Subscription View Receipt			
1 (100 M) A			10/12/2019	11/12/2023	48	One Of	f Installation Certificate View Receipt			
						~ ~ ~	6			

Any ScorpionTrack M-Series tracker will only provide theft detection whilst the monitoring subscription is active, with a minimum term of **12 months** as stated in the Terms & Conditions. If the payments for the subscription aren't received or renewed, no alerts will be generated with no vehicle theft protection in place. The live location of your vehicle will also not be visible on the website or mobile app. Furthermore, if you have declared that the tracker has been fitted to your insurer, non-payment of the monitoring subscription may also impact negatively on your insurance cover in the event of theft.

An alternative for Fleet customers is to pay for a non-monitored subscription, this means the vehicle isn't monitored by our Vehicle Recovery team and in the event of a theft it would be the responsibility of the customer to monitor and report this themselves. If you are going to declare this to your insurance, then it would be worth confirming with them what you require. To discuss the nonmonitored subscription option further then please give our Subscriptions team a call.

2.3 USER MANAGEMENT

Once you are set up you may wish to add more Users to the Account. This may be for several reasons including adding Fleet Managers, adding Drivers of Vehicles that you wish to have access to view the account, or it could just be for dual management of the system, etc. Whatever the reason is, it is down to the main account holder to dictate what level of access is given to each User on the account. To add another User, Select the **'Settings'** image on the menu bar on the left-hand side of the screen, then select **'Users'** which takes you to the below screen and then select **'Create User'**.

	User Accounts Create User Prever View 19 Bor Breaks (et al. 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2	mbar.						
	Full Name	Email	Mobile	User Type	Active	Last Login	Last Active	Actions
				Administrator	~	13 days ago	2 years ago	Edit Account Permissions
				Administrator	×	3 years ago	3 years ago	Edit Account Permissions
				Administrator	~	13 days ago	2 years ago	Edit Account Permissions
		and the second sec		User	~	Never	Never	Edit Account Permissions
				User	×	Never	Nover	Edit Account Permissions
				User	~	5 years ago	5 years ago	Edit Account Permissions
				User	~	18 days ago	18 days ago	Edit Account Permissions
				User	~	3 years ago	6 years ago	Edit Account Permissions
				Administrator	~	7 days ago	4 years ago	Edit Account Permissions
				Administrator	×	4 years ago	4 years ago	Edit Account Permissions
6+	Dearing Roys Left 4 (1 - 10 of 33 results) $\overline{ee} = 1$ $\overline{1}$ $\overline{u} = 2$ 200							

When filling out the User details you are then able to dictate what level of access the users have by firstly selecting what **'Account Type'** you would like them to have, as below:

ACCOUNT DETAILS	0
FIRST NAME:	
LAST NAME:	
MOBILE PHONE:	
₩ • +44	
EMAIL:	
CONFIRM EMAIL:	
ACCOUNT CONFIGURATION	0
ACCOUNT TYPE:	
User	~
User	
Administrator	

By selecting **'Administrator'** this will give them full access to the account, but by selecting **'User'**, upon creation of their account, you can then edit the **'Permissions'** which will allow you to control what they can and cannot edit/view within the account. Please see below for example:

< < 1 > >>							
Search for a user, ema	il or phone number						
Full Name	Email	Mobile	User Type	Active	Last Login	Last Active	Actions
			Administrator	~	in a few seconds	3 years ago	Edit Account Permissions
			Administrator	×	4 years ago	4 years ago	Edit Account Permissions
			Administrator	~	6 months ago	2 years ago	Edit Account Permissions
			User	~	6 months ago	Never	Edit Account Permissions
			User	~	Never	Never	Edit Account Permissions
	The part of the second second		User	~	5 years ago	S years ago	Edit Account Permissions
			Administrator	~	18 days ago	Never	Edit Account Permissions
Concerne free		1000	User	~	20 days ago	20 days ago	Edit Account Permissions
			User	~	4 years ago	6 years ago	Edit Account Permissions

Edit User Permissions		
This form allows you to edit the permissions assigned to this 'Customer' user account. The available one click, Once you have selected the required permissions click the 'Save Changes' button to upd	permissions are listed below and are seperated into categories, to allocate a permission tick the checkbox next to the name of the action. The 5 are account.	elect Air, Select None' and 'Invert Selection' buttons allow you to easily modify all the permissi
	APP DEMO ACCOUNT	
	View User Account	
	Edit User Account	
	Salast All	
	Select None	
	ALERT PERMISSIONS	
	CREATE ALERT	
	EDIT ALERT	
	DELITE ALERT Alban a user to delate an existing alert	
	ASSIGN VEHICLES TO ALERT	
	DISHISS ALLERS Allows a user to divinus allers that have been previous triggered	
	ALERT TYPE PERMISSIONS	
	CONTEXTUAL SPEED	

If you want to add vehicle users to the account and manage their access so they are limited to viewing just 1 or a few different vehicles then you will need to create groups to assign them to. To create a group, select **'Vehicle Management'** on the left-hand side menu bar, then select **'Groups'**. Once on the **'Vehicle Groups'** page you can then select **'Create Vehicle Group'** where you can set up a group ready to assign 1 or more vehicles to. You can give this group a name, e.g. the driver's name or the name of a person managing multiple vehicles. Once this is set up you can then select **'Assign Vehicles'** on the right to put 1 or more vehicles into the group.

SCORPIONTRACK	X Create Vehicle Group Showing the B results			
Alerts	NAME	DESCRIPTION	VEHICLES ASSIGNED	ACTION
Geofences	Company Vehicles	Not Set	1	View Edit Assign Vehicles Delete
Business Trips	Elast Dama	Not Fot	Mana	
DNA	Field Demo	Not Set	None	View Edit Assign Vehicles Delete
Triggered Alerts	Test Group	Not Set	None	View Edit Assign Vehicles Delete
Drivers	200			
Lill Reporting	Test	Not Set	None	View Edit Assign Vehicles Delete
Scheduled Reports	Paul's Car	Not Set	None	View Edit Assign Vehicles Delete
Subscription Management	Stewart's Car	Not Set	1	View Edit Assign Vehicles Delete
🔅 Settings 👻	Anthony's Car	Not Set	1	View Edit Assign Vehicles Delete

Now you have Groups setup you can go back to **'Settings' > 'Users'** and select the name of the User you want to assign a vehicle group to. Then Select **'Edit User Account'** as shown below and then pick a Vehicle Group from the drop-down options to assign that group to the User.

View User Account: App D	View User Account: App Demo Account					
Edit User Account) Change Password Delete User						
User Details						
FULL NAME	App Demo Account					
COMPANY	Scorpion Company Vehicles					
EMAIL	appdemoaccount@scorpionauto.com					
MOBILE PHONE	+44789789789789					
ACCOUNT TYPE	User					
ACCOUNT ACTIVE	Yes					
VEHICLE GROUPS	All					
ADDRESS						
COUNTY						
POSTCODE						
COUNTRY	United Kingdom					
LAST LOGIN	Unknown					
LAST ACTIVE	Unknown					

ACCOUNT CO	NFIGURATION	l	
ACCOUNT ACTIVE:			
Active			
ACCOUNT TYPE:			
User			
LIMIT TO VEHICLE	GROUPS:		
Select Vehicle Groups			

2.4 DRIVER MANAGEMENT

You can also add Drivers to the account as opposed to **'Users'**. **'Drivers'** aren't given the ability to login into the account, and this is purely for Fleet Management purposes giving you the ability to monitor your Fleet more effectively. You can set these up by selecting **'Vehicle Management'** on the left-hand menu bar and then **'Drivers'**. Once on the **'Driver Accounts'** page you select **'Create Driver'** and add the details for each of the drivers that need to be added. Drivers can then be assigned to Vehicles as described in the Vehicle Management section below. Once assigned to vehicles you will be able to manage their movements more closely and run more Driver specific reports. To see how to utilise Drivers with Driver ID Dallas Tags, please refer to our Driver ID User Manual.

SCOPPIONTPACK							
Vehicle Management	× Driver Accounts @						
Live Map	Create Driver						
Vehicles	Showing 1 to 4 of 4 results						Search SEARCH
Alerts							🖲 First Name 🔿 Surname 🔿 Email
Geofences	NAME	EMAIL	MOBILE CONTACT	LOGIN ENABLED	LAST LOGIN	LAST ACTIVE	ACTION
Business Trips				×	Unknown	5 years, 11 months ago	View Edit Delete
Triggered Alerts				×	Unknown	Unknown	View Edit Delete
Drivers				×	Unknown	5 years, 11 months ago	View Edit Delete
Lill Reporting 🔻				×	1 week, 2 days ago	1 week, 2 days ago	View Edit Delete
Scheduled Reports							
Subscription Management							
\$\$°° Settings ▼							

2.5 VEHICLE MANAGEMENT

When accessing the ScorpionTrack app on our website, by default you will land on the **'My Vehicles'** page in the **'Vehicle Management'** section, which can also be found by navigating the left side menu. Here you can search for vehicles that you have registered under your account, view and edit your vehicles.

S	CORPIONTRACK		Vehicles @								
	Vehicle Management 🔷	×	vernores e								
	Live Map		Register Products Showing 1 to 19 of 19 results					Search			
L	Vehicles										
	Groups) (egistration O Ali	as 🔿 Make	⊖ Model ⊖ \	/IN
	Alerts		REGISTRATION	ALIAS	MAKE	MODEL	UNIT	INSTALLED	SUB END	GROUPS	A
	Geofences			Not Set	Honda	-	-	~	12/09/2024	None	
	Business Trips			NUMBER	5000				22/02/2020	The second	
	DNA			NOT SET	FORD			•	21/02/2028	None	
	Triggered Alerts			Not Set	VOLKSWAGEN		-	~	10/03/2028	None	
	Drivers								11/11/2027		
Lad	Reporting 🔻			Not Set				·	11/11/2024	Cat-MI Test	
-	Scheduled Reports			Not Set	10000	Second Second	-	~	14/09/2022	None	
_				Not Set	10000	100.000	-	~	09/09/2022	None	
-	Subscription Management			Not Set				~	No Sub	None	
\$	Settings 💎										
				Not Set		1000		~	11/12/2023	Test Group yet another test	
	1001101			Not Set	Land Rover		-	*	28/06/2024	None	
				Not Set	Citroop			~	20/01/2023	unt another	

From this page, you can edit your vehicle details, download the installation certificate or email the certificate to an email address. Furthermore, you can manage the **'Vehicle Modes'** such as turning on **'Transport Mode'** if your vehicle is being transported/towed, which will stop movement without ignition alerts, or turn on **'Garage Mode'** if a vehicle is in for service and this will stop battery disconnection alerts.

The **'Vehicle Odometer'** can be updated, this will then continue to update automatically from the GPS, this can then be used to keep on top of upcoming services that may be required. You can edit the vehicle and set the Alias to help track your vehicles via driver name or vehicle name rather than the registration. You can also set the Average MPG here which is useful for tracking consumption on any reports you may have set up.

SCORPIONTRACK	×	View Vehicle:			
Live Map		Register Vehicle Products			
Vehicles		This Vehicle is manifored by Scorpion			
Groups		The venice is nonitarea by secipion.			
Alerts		Current Position	Pending C	ommands	
Geofences			, change		
Business Trips		View On Map	No pending o	commands	
DNA					
Triggered Alerts		Odometer	Output Co	mmands	
Drivers		Update Odometer	output co	innanas	
III Reporting			Send Output	Command	
Scheduled Reports		VEHICLE ODOMETER 18,987.31 Mi			
Subscription Management		Last Location Details	Vehicle De	tails	Email Certificate
Settings 🔻		CPS TYPE	Eart verneie	Installation certificate	Email continente
		GPS HDOP	REGISTRATION		
		GPS SATELLITES	TYPE	Car	
•		COORDINATES	MAKE	FORD	
 		SPEED 0.00 mph	MODEL		

Another feature that can be switched on from this page is **'Vehicle Crash Alerts'**, these are useful just in case a vehicle within the fleet is involved in a crash, you can set up someone to receive a notification. This would only be triggered if a crash occurred at speed, not the vehicle being crashed into when it is stationary.

Vehicle Crash Alerts (j	
Edit Vehicle Crash Notification Settings	
STATUS	Disabled
EMERGENCY CONTACT NUMBER	No Number Set

The **'Default Driver'** can be set up on this page by selecting **'Set Default Driver'** and picking the name of the Driver from a dropdown list. Once this has been done that Driver will appear on all reports linked to that vehicle.

Default Driver	
Set Default Driver	
This vehicle doesn't l	nave a default driver set

Also, on this page you can toggle **'MOT Reminders'** and **'Tax Reminders'** on and off. You can also see an overview of the Subscription on the vehicle to help keep on track of any that may be due. Lastly, there is the Calendar feature which can be used to record any important dates linked to certain vehicles and these can be set up with a reminder.

2.6 LIVE MAP

The **'Live Map'** can also be found under **'Vehicle Management'** which shows you all the vehicles registered to your account and their last known location. Your vehicles are listed on the left next to the side menu, which you interact with to show you where the vehicle is. It will also show the current status of the vehicle, whether it is parked in a location or it is moving.



All the map functions including the zoom button and the view type are all on the top right of the map. If you right click on the map, there will also be a list of options available, which includes the option of creating a geofence **(this will be explained later in the guide)**.

2.7 VEHICLE OWNERSHIP

If you are to purchase a new vehicle which has one of our trackers fitted, you will be required to get in touch with our Customer Excellence team via email at **customer.excellence@scorpionauto.com** or via telephone **01257 249 928** to request a **'New Ownership Form'**. This is an online form that must be filled out with the new customer's details to prevent any issues in the event of the vehicle being stolen. This is also the same if you are to purchase a new vehicle from a dealership that already has the ScorpionTrack tracker fitted to it.

When filling out the **'New Ownership Form'**, you will also be required to attach a copy of the front of the V5 document and also a **'Bill of Sale'** or proof of purchase for that vehicle in your name and details. Once you have filled in this form and submitted it, this will be emailed to our Customer Excellence team who will process it and set up the updated account on the ScorpionTrack online system.

If you are selling your vehicle to another customer who wishes to register the tracker with ourselves, you will need to fill in a **'Transfer Ownership'** form.

Please do not manually amend the contact information in your ScorpionTrack Account to the new customer's details as this will not be correctly updated on our system.

2.8 INSTALLATION CERTIFICATE (UK ONLY)

As all our units are insurance industry approved, they may qualify the owner for a discount on their vehicle's insurance. If the insurer requires an installation certificate as proof that the tracker has been fitted, a copy may be downloaded from our ScorpionTrack website in the **'Your Subscriptions'** page as shown below, and is only available once the monitoring subscription has been paid and activated.

	You	Subscr	iptions Manag	e Billing				
Lill Reporting	Showing	1 to 19 of 19 rest	ults				Search	SEARCH
Scheduled Reports								 Vehicle
Subscription Management	VEHIC	E INVOICE	STARTED	RENEWAL DATE	DURATION (MONTHS)	TYPE	ACTION	
Settings 🔻			No Subscription				Buy Subscription	
			Not Active	26/09/2024	12	One Of	f View Receipt	
			21/ 04/2021	22/04/2022	12	Expire	Buy Subscription View Receipt	
			30/04/2021	01/05/2022	12	Expire	Buy Subscription View Receipt	
			09/09/2021	09/09/2022	12	Expire	Buy Subscription View Receipt	
			14/09/2021	14/09/2022	12	Expire	Buy Subscription View Receipt	
			13/01/2022	13/01/2023	12	Expire	Buy Subscription View Receipt	
			29/03/2022	20/01/2023	12	Expire	Buy Subscription View Receipt	
1 mm A			10/12/2019	11/12/2023	48	One Of	f Installation Certificate View Receip	t
			20100/2022	20/05/2027	10	004		

3. VEHICLE THEFT

3.1 AUTOMATED ALERTS

Once you have a subscription in place, the system will be active and monitored 24/7. In the event of theft, the tracker will generate an automatic alert that is sent to our 24/7 Vehicle Recovery team if any of the following is detected:

- For S5 Trackers Vehicle driven more than 150m from the last known position without the Driver Recognition Tag present.
- Vehicle battery disconnected (including disconnection of tracking system from vehicle) or where the battery voltage drops significantly.
- Vehicle moves more than 150m from last known position without ignition on (and for S5 trackers the Driver Recognition Tag isn't present).



3.2 THEFT PROCEDURE

In the event of theft, please do the following:



When a tracking unit goes into ALARM, in order for us to establish if a theft has taken place, we must first contact you and this is why it is vital that you provide us with accurate contact details. We will also have to confirm your identity and will use the security question provided to do this. In the event there is no security question we will ask for you to confirm some personal account information.

Once a theft has been established and your identity confirmed, we will continue to monitor your vehicle while you contact the police and obtain a crime reference number. This number is vital for us to ensure that we are able to keep the police up to date on the vehicle's movements. When your vehicle has been located, you will need to liaise directly with the police on how quickly you are able to recover your vehicle, as there are a number of instances where the police may need the vehicle in order to further their enquiries which are entirely out of our control.

Please note: The ScorpionTrack Vehicle Recovery Team will use their best efforts to recover your vehicle, working with the relevant local Police Authority. The Police response to a reported vehicle may vary depending on the resources available and the availability of location data from the tracking unit. Most recoveries happen within the first 2 hours of theft but every theft is different and the recovery may take longer or may not even be possible.

The fitment of a tracking system also does not guarantee recovery of a stolen vehicle, but does increase the possibility. The normal precautionary measures such as utilising secondary security, parking in well-lit areas and securing the keys, should they still be taken.

4.1 ALERT OPTIONS

As part of your ScorpionTrack monitoring subscription, you will also have access to managing and customising dashboard alerts for your vehicles, which includes a range of Standard alerts and Geofence alerts. Please note that these alerts are not automatically set up on your account once it has been created, so you will need to manually create these. Upon triggering, these alerts can send either an app notification, email notification or SMS to a defined User on the account depending upon what you have set up. There is a detailed explanation of how to create these alerts in **section 4.3**.

The range of alerts which may be beneficial for your Fleet include:

Geofence Entry/Exit Alerts

Within the system Geofence perimeters can be set up at certain locations, for example 'Warehouse' or 'Head Office' (This is detailed further in the next section). Once these Geofence perimeter locations have been created you can then set up entry and exit alerts to notify you when vehicles exit or enter a location. This is useful for keeping track of drivers, helping with time sheets for pay or ensuring vehicles don't leave site out of working hours etc.

Low Battery Alerts

The ScorpionTrack unit monitors the condition of the vehicle battery, and if required it will send a 'Low Battery Warning' notification directly to the selected User on the account when the vehicle battery drops below a predetermined level. If you receive the warning, it is important that you take action to charge the vehicle battery.

Battery Disconnect Alerts

If the battery was to be disconnected a 'Battery Disconnect' alert can be generated to send a notification to a defined User. This would be generated if there is complete cut of power, so either the battery is disconnected or the tracker is removed. If you have a monitored subscription, this would also generate a phone call from our Vehicle Recovery team.

Ignition On Notifications

The tracker can send a notification every time the vehicle's ignition is switched on. This is useful as an early warning if someone is trying to force a vehicle to start in the event of a theft, it can also be useful to make sure vehicles aren't being started outside of working hours etc.

Idle Time Alerts

An idle time notification can be generated to notify a defined User of when a vehicle has been left idle with the engine running for longer than a defined specified period. For example, you can set it as 10 minutes and if a vehicle is left idling for longer than this period then a notification is generated. This helps identify if Drivers are leaving vehicles running when loading or when delivering parcels and potentially leaving the vehicle unattended.

Contextual Speed Alerts

An alert can be set up to notify a defined User when vehicles are being driven faster than a set percentage over road speed limits. For example, you can setup the percentage as 10% over the road speed limit, and then if a driver exceeds 33mph in a 30mph zone then an Alert will be sent. This is a good tool for making sure speed limits aren't broken in company vehicles.

Fixed Speed Alerts

This alert can be set up to notify a defined User when a set speed has been exceeded. For example, if you set the fixed speed as 70mph, if this speed gets exceeded then an alert will get generated. This is good if vehicles are doing a lot of Motorway miles to ensure they are sticking within the speed limit etc.

Driver Style Score Notifications

The tracker can send a notification if a driver scores less than a set score out of 100. The tracker can monitor harsh braking, speeding, excessive idle time and unnecessarily quick acceleration and gives a score out of 100 for each of the vehicle's journeys. You can set up an alert where a defined User can be notified if a Driver scores below a set score, for example 75/100. This is a good tool for making sure company vehicles aren't getting driven aggressively, improves road safety and helps reduce wear & tear on the vehicles.

Engine Hours Limit Notifications

This notification can be set up to notify a defined User if a vehicle has had the engine running for longer than a specified time. For example, you might not want people driving for longer than 10 hours in a day, so if this is exceeded then a notification is sent. This is good for monitoring the welfare of Drivers and ensures they don't break any legalities.

Distance Notifications

This notification can be set up to notify a defined User when a vehicle has completed a certain number of miles/kilometres. This is good for helping keep on top of when vehicle services might be due or to make sure any lease mileage agreements aren't exceeded etc.

SCORPIONTRACK	1							
Vehicle Management	×	Alerts @						
Live Map		Create Alert						
Vehicles		Showing 1 to 14	of 14 results				Search	SEARCH
Groups								
Alerts						Nar	ne () Type () D	escription () Mobile Phone () Email
Geofences		NAME	TYPE	DESCRIPTION	ASSIGNED	TEXT	EMAIL	ACTION
Business Trips			Conference Colt	100.00	10			
DNA			Alert	Not Set	19	Ý	^	View Edit Assign Vehicles Delete
Triggered Alerts			Geofence Exit	Sterling Basingstoke	1	~	~	View Edit Assian Vehicles Delete
Drivers			Alert	Geofence Exit Test				
III Reporting			Geofence Entry Alert	Sterling Basingstoke Geofence Entry Test	1	~	~	View Edit Assign Vehicles Delete
Cheduled Reports			Geofence Exit Alert	Not Set	19	~	×	View Edit Assign Vehicles Delete
Subscription Management								
🛟 Settings 🗸 🔻								
-		SCORPION AUTOMOTIVE						

4.2 GEOFENCE ALERTS

A Geofence is a virtual 'electronic' perimeter zone that you set up to report on your vehicle's entry and exit from that location. Geofences are an extremely helpful tool, especially if used for fleet purposes, and they are easy to set up. Example uses for a geofence:

- To monitor if and when your vehicle has exited the dealership when being serviced.
- A reminder to pay toll or congestion charges for travelling on chargeable roads and zones.
- To help with Driver timesheets.
- To monitor company vehicle usage outside of working hours.

Before creating a Geofence Alert, you must create the Geofence on the live map that will be used to trigger the alert. To do this, navigate to the **'Geofences'** tab in the menu and click **'Create Geofence'**.

SCORPIONTRACK	Geofences Ø		
Vehicle Management	Create Geofence Upload Geofences		
Live Map	••••••••		
Croups	Showing 1 to 50 of 244 results		Search SEARCH
Alerts	1 2 3 4 5 > Last>		Name O Description
Geofences	NAME	DESCRIPTION	ACTION
DNA Business Trips		AM Dealer South	View Edit Assign to Alert Delete
Triggered Alerts		AM Dealer South	View Edit Assign to Alert Delete
Drivers		AM Dealer South	View Edit Assign to Alert Delete
Reporting 🔻		AM Dealer South	View Edit Assign to Alert Delete
Scheduled Reports		AM Dealer South	View Edit Assign to Alert Delete
Subscription Management		AM Dealer South	View Edit Assign to Alert Delete
Settings 🗸		AM Dealer South	View Edit Assign to Alert Delete
		AM Dealer South	View Edit Assign to Alert Delete
		AM Dealer South	View Edit Assign to Alert Delete
·		AM Dealer South	View Edit Assign to Alert Delete

Creating a Custom-Shaped Geofence

To create a precise, custom-shaped geofence click on the location in the live map (you can use the satellite view on the map to aid accuracy) then using the mouse, left-click at points around your desired geofence area until the points join up and create a 'net' around the location.

If you wish to remove a point, simply hover over that point, right click and it will be removed.

Note: Set your geofences approx 10 metres wider than the actual perimeter you wish to create. This will avoid unwanted alerts as a result of 'satellite drift' or where there is an occasional breach to the perimeter that you do not wish to monitor.

Creating a Circular Geofence

Click on **'Geofence'** in the menu on the left side of your screen, and then click **'Create Geofence'**. Or, in **'Live Map'** right click anywhere on the map and click 'create geofence' there. Using the first method, enter a postcode, town, or city name in the search bar. Hit enter on your keyboard and the map location will update accordingly, then simply left click where you want the circular geofence. You can then increase and decrease the size of this in the options below the map.

S	CORPIONTRA	CK			
۲	Vehicle Management		×		Edit
	Live Map				Assign to Alert
	Vehicles				Delete
	Groups				Delete
	Alerts			NAME	
	Geofences			DECEMPTION	New York
	Business Trips			DESCRIPTION	NOLSEL
	DNA			RADIUS (METERS)	50m
	Triggered Alerts			vsdales	
	Drivers			Ving stee	Tapeswitch
[aid	Reporting	•		and the second	Botany Bay Bot Yard
20	Scheduled Reports			Delzrel Restaurant supply store Oroman	Constant Automotive Least
	Subscription Manageme	nt			Simply Choice Painters
\$	Settings	-		Heating Spares	roppy in the Eternally Devoted Wedding store
				+ - Google.	Construction Constructions Counted Cocylinations Estimon & Cocylinations Estimon & Cocylinations Noticed Extension Mag Total Terms Record American
Ě		1	1	© SCORPION AUTOMOTIVE	v2.1.0.30 [default .master.07894e4e8b49a8ff88Jefe724a814a948a9e40b2.2400408] lang=(en]en]en

4.3 HOW TO SET UP AN ALERT

To set up an alert, or manage your current alerts, please login to our website and click on the side menu on the left side of your screen, and click on **'Alerts'** under **'Vehicle Management'**.

When this has opened, it will bring you to a dashboard of alerts. To then create an alert of your choice, click on the highlighted **'Create Alert'** button above the table on the left side.

SCC	ORPIONTRACK											
🌒 ve	ehicle Management 🔺	×	Alerts 🕯	•								
Liv	ve Map		Create Alert									
Ve	chicles		Showing 1 to 14	of 14 results				Sea	rch			SEARCH
Gr	roups		-									
Al	erts						Na	me ⊖Ty	pe () De	scription	O Mobile Phone	O Email
Ge	eofences		NAME	TYPE	DESCRIPTION	ASSIGNED	TEXT		TION	ACTION		
Bu	usiness Trips					VEHICLES	NOTFICATION	NOTIFICA				
DI	NA			Geofence Exit Alert	Not Set	19	~	×		View	Edit Assign Vehicle	s Delete
Tri	iggered Alerts			Geofence Exit	Sterling Basingstoke	1	~	~		View	Edit Assign Vehicle	s Delete
Dr	rivers			Alert	Geofence Exit Test							
<u>lil</u> Re	eporting 🗸 🔻			Geofence Entry Alert	Sterling Basingstoke Geofence Entry Test	1	~	~		View	Edit Assign Vehicle	s Delete
📩 Sc	heduled Reports			Geofence Exit Alert	Not Set	19	×	×		View	Edit Assign Vehicle	s Delete
💼 Su	bscription Management											
🗘 🖁 Se	rttings 🗸 🗸											
4		F	SCORPION AUTOMOTIVE									

You will need to name the alert, add the level of the alert and a description of what the alert is for. Then scroll down to the section **'Alert Type'**, on the drop-down, click the alert type you want to create as displayed in the below picture.

S		ж	
<u></u>	Vehiele Management		
W	venicle management	-	×
	Live Map		
	Groups		
	Alerts		
	Geofences		
	Business Trips		
	DNA		
	Triggered Alerts		
	Drivers		
111	Reporting	•	
÷	Scheduled Reports		
	Subscription Management		
nº	Settings	•	
	<i>g</i> -		
	1000		

Underneath this, you select either an email address that you wish the notification to be sent to, a mobile number for text alerts (Text Bundle Payment Required) or you can also select **'App Notifications'** if you wish to be notified this way.

	_			
SCORPIONTRACK				
A Vehicle Management			and, there are previously been a con-	
W venicle management		*	And reasoning an entrance from a class	
Live Map			and in far an other states for the	
Vehicles			Town of Agencies Section (Sector 1999)	
Groups			Production and Programming and Provide and	
Alerts				
Geofences			Add another email	
Business Trips				
DNA			ALERT MOBILE ACTIONS	
Triggered Alerts				
Drivers				
Lill Reporting			Add mobile	
Scheduled Reports				
Eubscription Management			APP NOTIFICATIONS	
- Subscription Management				
Settings 🗸				
			And a second	
			ALL MR COMMON	
			AND REAL PROPERTY.	
			AND DESCRIPTION OF TAXABLE	
🛓 (00.100) 🔺			Cost Transition	

You can then choose to schedule the times you want the alert to be active if you wish. After this, click the **'Create Alert'** button at the bottom. This will then create an alert for your vehicles. By default it will assign to all vehicles, which can be edited from the **'Alerts'** page.

CORFICINI	ACK	
Vehicle Management	^	×
Live Map		
Groups		
Alerts		
Geofences		
Business Trips		
DNA		
Triggered Alerts		
Drivers		
Reporting	•	
Scheduled Reports		
Subscription Manage	ment	
Settings	-	



5. REPORTING

In your account on the ScorpionTrack App website you can run several different reports which will help with the running of your Fleet. This section will guide you through utilising these different reports for your business needs. The first part will focus on the creation of one-off reports, while the latter part will detail how to set up Scheduled Reports.

5.1 REPORTING > ON-DEMAND REPORTS OVERVIEW

Once logged into your account select **'Reporting'** from the left menu bar, you are then presented with 13 different types of report that you can run as a one off in the web browser, or alternatively some of these can be downloaded as Excel, PDF or HTML file as required.

SCORPIONTRACK		
Uvehicle Management	e Journey Report	
Lill Reporting		
Journey	REPORT CONFIGURATION	
Driver		
Idle	REPORT TYPE	
Alert	Journey	~
Odd Hours		
POL	SUMMARY TYPE	
Engine	Individual	~
Service		
Aux/PTO	DEPORT ON	0
Odometer	REPORTON	
Timesheet		
Activity	GROUP	
Overspeed	Entire Fleet - (19)	~
Scheduled Reports	VEHICLE	
Subscription Management	All Vehicles - (19)	~
🗘 o Settings 👻	DRIVER	
	All Drivers - (4)	~

- Journey This gives you the ability to view the journeys made by the vehicles on your account and is probably the most used report available to you.
- Driver Behaviour This gives you a breakdown of how the vehicles on your account have been driven, showing the number of occasions; the speed limit has been broken, the vehicle has accelerated harshly, the vehicle has braked harshly, and the vehicle has been idling excessively. This accumulates to give a score out of 100.
- Idle This report allows you to see if any vehicles in your Fleet have been sat with the engine idling for longer than defined set periods of time.
- Alert This report details the different dashboard alerts that may have been triggered within a set period. This is good for numerous reasons such as keeping on top of vehicles entering and exiting geofences and seeing if vehicles may have been used outside of working hours etc.
- Odd Hours This report is useful for checking if vehicles are being used outside of typical working hours. So, for example if you set it to run 9am to 5pm it will bring up any journeys that have been made outside of these hours.

- Point of Interest Geofence This report allows you to see how much time vehicles have spent within Geofences that have been set up. This is a good tool for checking if vehicles have left sites as scheduled or if they might have been delayed. It's also good for checking all vehicles have returned to the depot and have remained there during non-working hours. You can also setup a geofence at a location and run this historically to see if a vehicle has ever been in this location.
- Engine Hours This report allows you to see how many hours vehicles have been used within a set timeframe. For example, if you set it between 9am and 5pm it will show you how often vehicles have been used within this timeframe. This is good for managing fuel allowance for vehicles or for helping ensure drivers aren't exceeding driving time regulations.
- Service This report can be set up to show how many hours a vehicle has been used since its last service date. For this report to run accurately you will need to make sure the service date is kept up to date by editing the vehicle from the 'Vehicle Management' menu.
- Auxiliary/PTO (Power Take-Off) This report can be run if you have the Auxiliary connected on any of your vehicles to see how long the connected item has been switched on for. For example, it might be connected to a gritting vehicle to see how often the gritter has been switched on and off, or it could be connected to emergency lighting on vehicles to monitor how often these are being used, in case employees are abusing the use of these, etc.
- Odometer/Mileage This gives you a summary of the mileage completed by each vehicle on the account since the trackers have been installed. For this to be as accurate as possible it is important that you ensure the odometer reading is updated at the point of the tracker installation. The odometers can be updated by selecting the vehicles from the 'Vehicle Management' menu. As previously stated, these readings aren't 100% accurate as the information is compiled from the GPS readings.
- Timesheet This report can be used to calculate how many driving hours have been completed within a set time frame. For example, you can set it so the dates run from Monday to Friday and then specify 9am 5pm and it will fill out the report in a timesheet format so you can see how many hours have been completed for each vehicle. If you have Driver's setup, these will also show on the report linked to the vehicles they are assigned to.
- Activity This gives you an overview of the activity of all the vehicles on your account in a timeline format, green shows when the vehicle is in use and red shows periods of inactivity. You can edit the date to allow you to view different days. This is a good tool to quickly identify any inactivity on certain vehicles which may then require further investigation.
- Over-speed This allows you to run a report to ensure vehicles aren't going over the speed limit. The overspeed threshold can either be percentage based (for example set it at 10% and it will bring up results for any vehicles that have been travelling faster than 10% over the speed limit) or fixed speed based (for example set it at 10mph and it will bring up any vehicles that have gone 10mph over the speed limit). This allows you to monitor drivers and ensure they aren't breaking any laws or endangering others, etc.

5.2 REPORTING > ON-DEMAND REPORTS HOW TO

There are 13 different types of reports that you can run in total, these don't all use the same method of configuration. The below walk-through guides show you how to create each different type of report, some are very similar with only minor differences.

How to Configure Reports for: Journeys

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Journey' and fill out as below:

Generate Journey Report	
REPORT TYPE	
Journey	*
SUMMARY TYPE	
Individual	~
	0

To change the type of report, select the option under **'Report Type'**. And to define a report and show individual journeys, all daily journeys, or all journeys in a month, click the dropdown menu under **'Summary Type'**. If you need more help with these respective fields, select the **'Question Mark'** symbols.

GROUP	
Entire Fleet - (19)	~
VEHICLE	
All Vehicles - (19)	*
DRIVER	
All Drivers - (4)	~
SHOW ONLY BUSINESS TRIPS	
SHOW AUX	

Further down the page, you will need to select whether you want to see the entire fleet or a certain group of vehicles in the **'Group'** dropdown, whether you want to see all vehicles or a specific vehicle in the **'Vehicle'** dropdown, and if you want to see all Drivers on the account or a specific Driver in the **'Driver'** dropdown.

If you want the report to show journeys that are marked as Business Trips, select the tick box on the right of **'Show Only Business Trips'**. To see any connected Auxiliaries that have triggered on any of the vehicles, select **'Show Aux'**.

SELECT DATE RANGE	0
Range	
15 Oct: Today	~
From	
15/10/2024	
То	
15/10/2024	
	Ð

You can also filter a predefined date range from the **'Range'** drop down or edit the **'From'** and **'To'** dates to manually select a specific time frame.

WORKING HOURS RA	NGE		•
FROM			
00	*	00	~
то			
23	~	59	~
EXPORT CONFIGURA	TION		0
Туре			
Website (Default)			~
	Generat	e Report	

Under the **'Working Hours Range'**, you can select a time range to run the report to, giving you journeys within this time frame. Then you can select the format of the report in the dropdown menu under **'Export Configuration'**. This can be either your internet browser or a specific file type. Once you have filled out this page, select **'Generate Report'** to run the report.

How to Configure Reports for: Driver Behaviour

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Driver' and fill out as below:

Driver behaviour			
	Search Search by Vehicle or Driv	Start Date	08/10/2024
	Vehicle	End Date	15/10/2024
	No Group Assigned 🗸		
export to CSV			E Simple Detailed
SUMMARY \$	INCIDENTS AND SEVERITY \$		SCORE \$
	225 Recorded Incidents		60 View Journeys
	80 Recorded Incidents		65 View Journeys
	194 Recorded Incidents		73

This is the first page that opens when you select the **'Driver'** report. It gives you a summary of every vehicle on the Fleet, how many recorded incidents of poor driving there has been within the set date period and the average score across all these journeys.



You can then select **'Detailed'** on the right side, this will then give you more information on exactly what has been going on, what the driver has been doing to gain the overall score for the set date period. If you hover over each bar in the chart, it tells you how many incidents there have been within each band. This is still just the overall score for the date period. If you then select to **'View Journeys'** you can see more detail as shown on the next page.

Once **'View Journeys'** has been selected you get a breakdown of the score for each journey, you can also see details of the route this occurred on and where the incidents happened. This is a useful tool for auditing Drivers. On the right is a breakdown of what everything means.



Breakdown of Terminology

Speed:

Band 1: 10%-18% Over Speed Limit. Score: 0.25 Band 2: 18%-24% Over Speed Limit. Score: 0.50 Band 3: 24%-32% Over Speed Limit. Score: 0.75 Band 4: 32%-40% Over Speed Limit. Score: 2 Band 5: 40% or more Over Speed Limit. Score: 5

Acceleration:

Band 1: Exceeded 1.79 m/s. Score: 0.20 Band 2: Exceeded 2.24 m/s. Score: 0.50 Band 3: Exceeded 2.68 m/s. Score: 2 Band 4: Exceeded 3.13 m/s. Score: 4 Band 5: Exceeded 3.58 m/s. Score: 10

Braking:

Band 1: Decrease of 2.24 m/s. Score: 0.50 Band 2: Decrease of 3.13 m/s. Score: 2 Band 3: Decrease of 4.02 m/s. Score: 4 Band 4: Decrease of 4.92 m/s. Score: 10 Band 5: Decrease of 5.81 m/s. Score: 20

Idle:

Band 1: 1-2 Mins Idling Band 2: 2-4 Mins Idling Band 3: 4-8 Mins Idling Band 4: 8-12 Mins Idling Band 5: 12+ Mins Idling

*Idle Scores don't count towards Total Score

Total Score: Calculated by adding Speed, Acceleration and Braking scores together (total rounded to nearest whole number), dividing this by the Journey time (rounded to nearest whole number) and subtracting from 100.

How to Configure Reports for: Idle Time

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Idle' and fill out as below:

Generate Idle Time Report	
REPORT CONFIGURATION	
REPORT TYPE	
Idle	~
REPORT ON	0

To change the type of report, select the option under **'Report Type'** and select **'Idle'**. If you need more help with these respective fields, select the **'Question Mark'** symbols.

REPORT ON	0
GROUP	
Entire Fleet - (19)	~
VEHICLE	
All Vehicles - (19)	~
DRIVER	

Further down the page, you will need to select whether you want to see the entire fleet or a certain group of vehicles in the **'Group'** dropdown, whether you want to see all vehicles or a specific vehicle in the **'Vehicle'** dropdown, and if you want to see all Drivers on the account or a specific Driver in the **'Driver'** dropdown.

IDLE TIME CONSTRAINT	0
LONGER THAN (MINUTES):	
10	

Next is the **'Idle Time Constraint'** field, which allows you to enter an idle time in minutes that you want to monitor, then once you run the report results will only contain vehicles or drivers which have been idle for times greater than this idle time constraint.

SELECT DATE RANGE	0
Range	
15 Oct: Today	~
From	
15/10/2024	
То	
15/10/2024	

You can also filter a predefined date range from the **'Range'** drop down or edit the **'From'** and **'To'** dates to manually select a specific time frame.

WORKING HOURS RANC	ĴΕ		•
FROM			
00	*	00	~
то			
23	~	59	~
EXPORT CONFIGURATIO	N		0
Туре			
Website (Default)			*
	Generat	e Report	

Under the **'Working Hours Range'**, you can select a time range to run the report to, giving you journeys within this time frame. Then you can select the format of the report in the dropdown menu under **'Export Configuration'**. This can be either your internet browser or a specific file type. Once you have filled out this page, select **'Generate Report'** to run the report.

How to Configure Reports for: Alerts

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Alert' and fill out as below:

Generate Triggered Alert Report	
REPORT CONFIGURATION	
REPORT TYPE	
Alert	~
SUMMARY TYPE	
Individual	~

To change the type of report, select the option under **'Report Type'** and select **'Odd Hours'**. And to define a report and show individual hours, all daily journeys, or all journeys in a month, click the dropdown menu under **'Summary Type'**. If you need more help with these respective fields, select the **'Question Mark'** symbols.

REPORT ON	0
GROUP	
Entire Fleet - (19)	*
VEHICLE	
All Vehicles - (19)	*
DRIVER	

Further down the page, you will need to select whether you want to see the entire fleet or a certain group of vehicles in the **'Group'** dropdown, whether you want to see all vehicles or a specific vehicle in the **'Vehicle'** dropdown, and if you want to see all Drivers on the account or a specific Driver in the **'Driver'** dropdown.

SELECT DATE RANGE	0
Range	
15 Oct: Today	~
From	
15/10/2024	
то	
15/10/2024	

You can also filter a predefined date range from the **'Range'** drop down or edit the **'From'** and **'To'** dates to manually select a specific time frame.



WORKING HOURS	RANGE		
FROM			
00	~	00	~
то			
23	~	59	~
EXPORT CONFIGU	RATION		0
Туре			
Website (Default)			~
	Generat	e Report	

Under the **'Working Hours Range'**, you can select a time range to run the report to, giving you journeys within this time frame. Then you can select the format of the report in the dropdown menu under **'Export Configuration'**. This can be either your internet browser or a specific file type. Once you have filled out this page, select **'Generate Report'** to run the report.

How to Configure Reports for: Odd Hours

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Odd Hours' and fill out as below:

Generate Odd Hours Report		
REPORT CONFIGURATION		
REPORT TYPE		
Odd Hours	v	
Odd Hours SUMMARY TYPE	v	

To change the type of report, select the option under **'Report Type'** and select **'Odd Hours'**. And to define a report and show individual hours, all daily journeys, or all journeys in a month, click the dropdown menu under **'Summary Type'**. If you need more help with these respective fields, select the **'Question Mark'** symbols.

REPORT ON	0
GROUP	
Entire Fleet - (19)	~
VEHICLE	
All Vehicles - (19)	~
DRIVER	
All Debases (1)	

Further down the page, you will need to select whether you want to see the entire fleet or a certain group of vehicles in the **'Group'** dropdown, whether you want to see all vehicles or a specific vehicle in the **'Vehicle'** dropdown, and if you want to see all Drivers on the account or a specific Driver in the **'Driver'** dropdown.

SELECT DATE RANGE	0
Range	
15 Oct: Today	~
From	
15/10/2024	
То	
15/10/2024	

You can also filter a predefined date range from the **'Range'** drop down or edit the **'From'** and **'To'** dates to manually select a specific time frame.



WORKING HOURS	RANGE		
FROM			
00	~	00	~
то			
23	~	59	~
EXPORT CONFIGU	RATION		0
Туре			
Website (Default)			~
	Generat	e Report	

Under the **'Working Hours Range'**, you can select a time range to run the report to, giving you journeys within this time frame. Then you can select the format of the report in the dropdown menu under **'Export Configuration'**. This can be either your internet browser or a specific file type. Once you have filled out this page, select **'Generate Report'** to run the report.

How to Configure Reports for: POI / Geofence

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Odd Hours' and fill out as below:

Generate Geofence (Point of Interest) Report		
REPORT CONFIGURATION		
REPORT TYPE		
Geofence (POI)	~	
REPORT ON	0	

To change the type of report, select the option under **'Report Type'** and select **'Idle'**. If you need more help with these respective fields, select the **'Question Mark'** symbols.

0
~
~
~

Further down the page, you will need to select whether you want to see the entire fleet or a certain group of vehicles in the **'Group'** dropdown, whether you want to see all vehicles or a specific vehicle in the **'Vehicle'** dropdown, and if you want to see all Drivers on the account or a specific Driver in the **'Driver'** dropdown.

SELECT GEOFENCES	0
GEOFENCE:	

Next you will need to select whether you want to see the vehicles being used in a particular **'Geofence'** or whether you want to see use within all Geofences. Be mindful that the more data you request the longer this will take to load, if the search field is too large it may fail to load.

SELECT DATE RANGE	0
Range	
15 Oct: Today	~
From	
15/10/2024	
То	
15/10/2024	

You can also filter a predefined date range from the **'Range'** drop down or edit the **'From'** and **'To'** dates to manually select a specific time frame.

WORKING HOURS RANC	ĴΕ		•
FROM			
00	*	00	~
то			
23	~	59	~
EXPORT CONFIGURATIO	N		0
Туре			
Website (Default)			*
	Generat	e Report	

Under the **'Working Hours Range'**, you can select a time range to run the report to, giving you journeys within this time frame. Then you can select the format of the report in the dropdown menu under **'Export Configuration'**. This can be either your internet browser or a specific file type. Once you have filled out this page, select **'Generate Report'** to run the report.

How to Configure Reports for: Engine

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Engine' and fill out as below:

Generate Engine Hours Report REPORT CONFIGURATION	
REPORT TYPE	
Engine Hours	~
SUMMARY TYPE	
Individual	~
REPORT ON	0

To change the type of report, select the option under **'Report Type'** and select **'Engine Hours'**. And to define a report and show individual hours, all daily journeys, or all journeys in a month, click the dropdown menu under **'Summary Type'**. If you need more help with these respective fields, select the **'Question Mark'** symbols.

REPORT ON	0
GROUP	
Entire Fleet - (19)	~
VEHICLE	
All Vehicles - (19)	*
DRIVER	
All Drivers - (4)	~

Further down the page, you will need to select whether you want to see the entire fleet or a certain group of vehicles in the **'Group'** dropdown, whether you want to see all vehicles or a specific vehicle in the **'Vehicle'** dropdown, and if you want to see all Drivers on the account or a specific Driver in the **'Driver'** dropdown.

SELECT DATE RANGE	0
Range	
15 Oct: Today	~
From	
15/10/2024	
То	
15/10/2024	

You can also filter a predefined date range from the **'Range'** drop down or edit the **'From'** and **'To'** dates to manually select a specific time frame.



WORKING HOURS	RANGE		
FROM			
00	~	00	~
то			
23	~	59	~
EXPORT CONFIGU	RATION		0
Туре			
Website (Default)			~
	Generat	e Report	

Under the **'Working Hours Range'**, you can select a time range to run the report to, giving you journeys within this time frame. Then you can select the format of the report in the dropdown menu under **'Export Configuration'**. This can be either your internet browser or a specific file type. Once you have filled out this page, select **'Generate Report'** to run the report.

How to Configure Reports for: Service Dates

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Service' and fill out as below:

Generate Engine Hours Report (Since Last Vehicle Service REPORT CONFIGURATION	e)
REPORT TYPE	
Engine Service	¥
REPORT ON	0

To change the type of report, select the option under **'Report Type'** and select **'Engine Service'**. If you need more help with these respective fields, select the **'Question Mark'** symbols.

REPORT ON	0
GROUP	
Entire Fleet - (19)	~
VEHICLE	
All Vehicles - (19)	~

Further down the page, you will need to select whether you want to see the entire fleet or a certain group of vehicles in the **'Group'** dropdown, and if you want to see all vehicles or a specific vehicle in the **'Vehicle'** dropdown.

EXPORT CONFIGURATION	0
Туре	
Website (Default)	~
Generate Report	

Then you can select the format of the report in the dropdown menu under **'Export Configuration'**. This can be either your internet browser or a specific file type. Once you have filled out this page, select **'Generate Report'** to run the report.

How to Configure Reports for: Odometer

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Odometer' and fill out as below:

Generate Odometer Report REPORT CONFIGURATION	
REPORT TYPE	
Odometer/Mileage Report	*
REPORT ON	0

To change the type of report, select the option under **'Report Type'** and select **'Odometer/Mileage Report'**. If you need more help with these respective fields, select the **'Question Mark'** symbols.

REPORT ON	0
GROUP	
Entire Fleet - (19)	~
VEHICLE	
All Vehicles - (19)	~

Further down the page, you will need to select whether you want to see the entire fleet or a certain group of vehicles in the **'Group'** dropdown, and if you want to see all vehicles or a specific vehicle in the **'Vehicle'** dropdown.

~

Then you can select the format of the report in the dropdown menu under **'Export Configuration'**. This can be either your internet browser or a specific file type. Once you have filled out this page, select **'Generate Report'** to run the report.



How to Configure Reports for: Auxiliary/PTO

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Aux/PTO' and fill out as below:

Generate Auxiliary/PTO Report REPORT CONFIGURATION	
REPORT TYPE	
Auxiliary/PTO Report	~
SUMMARY TYPE	
Individual	~
REPORT ON	0

To change the type of report, select the option under **'Report Type'** and select **'Auxiliary/PTO Report'**. And to define a report and show individual hours, all daily journeys, or all journeys in a month, click the dropdown menu under **'Summary Type'**. If you need more help with these respective fields, select the **'Question Mark'** symbols.

REPORT ON	0
GROUP	
Entire Fleet - (19)	~
VEHICLE	
All Vehicles - (19)	~
DRIVER	
All Drivers - (4)	ž

Further down the page, you will need to select whether you want to see the entire fleet or a certain group of vehicles in the **'Group'** dropdown, whether you want to see all vehicles or a specific vehicle in the **'Vehicle'** dropdown, and if you want to see all Drivers on the account or a specific Driver in the **'Driver'** dropdown.

SELECT AUXILIARY	0
AUXILIARY:	
All	~
Show All Journeys	
SHOW ALL TOURNEYS	

Under this, there is another dropdown menu to select whether you want to see triggers connected on Aux 0, Aux 1 or on both.



SELECT DATE RANGE	0
Range	
15 Oct: Today	*
From	
15/10/2024	
То	
15/10/2024	

You can also filter a predefined date range from the **'Range'** drop down or edit the **'From'** and **'To'** dates to manually select a specific time frame.

WORKING HOURS F	ANGE		c
FROM			
00	~	00	*
то			
23	~	59	~
EXPORT CONFIGUR	ATION		6
Туре			
Website (Default)			~
	Generate	e Report	

Under the **'Working Hours Range'**, you can select a time range to run the report to, giving you journeys within this time frame. Then you can select the format of the report in the dropdown menu under **'Export Configuration'**. This can be either your internet browser or a specific file type. Once you have filled out this page, select **'Generate Report'** to run the report.

How to Configure Reports for: Timesheet

In the left menu bar select **'Reporting'**, then select **'Timesheet'** and fill out as below:

REPORT CONFIGURATION	
REPORT TYPE	
Timesheet	~
REPORT ON	0

To change the type of report, select the option under **'Report Type'** and select **'Timesheet'**. If you need more help with these respective fields, select the **'Question Mark'** symbols.

REPORT ON	0
GROUP	
Entire Fleet - (19)	~
VEHICLE	
All Vehicles - (19)	~
DRIVER	
All Drivers - 16)	

Further down the page, you will need to select whether you want to see the entire fleet or a certain group of vehicles in the **'Group'** dropdown, whether you want to see all vehicles or a specific vehicle in the **'Vehicle'** dropdown, and if you want to see all Drivers on the account or a specific Driver in the **'Driver'** dropdown.

0
*

You can also filter a predefined date range from the **'Range'** drop down or edit the **'From'** and **'To'** dates to manually select a specific time frame.



WORKING HOURS	RANGE		
FROM			
00	~	00	~
то			
23	~	59	~
EXPORT CONFIGU	RATION		0
Туре			
Website (Default)			~
	Generat	e Report	

Under the **'Working Hours Range'**, you can select a time range to run the report to, giving you journeys within this time frame. Then you can select the format of the report in the dropdown menu under **'Export Configuration'**. This can be either your internet browser or a specific file type. Once you have filled out this page, select **'Generate Report'** to run the report.

How to Configure Reports for: Driver Activity

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Activity' and fill out as below:

Driver A	ctivity	
		Date 2024-10-17
VEHICLE	TIMELINE	

To change the date you would like to run the report for, select the 'Date' option on the top right.



Each line represents a vehicle on the account. When the line is red the vehicle isn't in use. When it is green it shows when a vehicle is switched on. If you hover your cursor over the segments along the timeline it will give you address information, journey information and time & date information.

How to Configure Reports for: Overspeed

In the left menu bar select 'Reporting', then select 'Overspeed' and fill out as below:

Overspeed Report	
Start:	
17/10/2024	
End:	
17/10/2024	

Enter the start and end dates here for the period you would like the system to report back on.

Oversp	eed Threshold Type:	
	Percentage	
	Fixed	

Here you can select the overspeed threshold, this can either be percentage based (for example set it at 10% and it will bring up results for any vehicles that have been travelling faster than 10% over the speed limit) or fixed speed based (for example set it at 10mph and it will bring up any vehicles that have gone 10mph over the speed limit).



Next, you can select to view an individual vehicle or hold 'CTRL' on the keyboard and select multiple different vehicles. Alternatively, don't select anything to run the report for all vehicles. Then select **'Generate'** to run the report.

5.3 REPORTING > SCHEDULED REPORTS

The Scheduled Report form allows you to design a report of custom configuration, and have it automatically emailed to the selected users based on a predefined or user defined schedule. This allows you to easily keep track of your entire fleet's activities over either daily, weekly, monthly or user defined schedules. The email can be configured to be sent with an attachment that can contain either a HTML, PDF, or an Excel document. If the selected report type or configuration type requires specific constraints the accompanying fields will be displayed on this form.

Not all report types can be run as a Scheduled Report, below identifies which report types can be set up, and will give a step by step run through of how to fill out the 'Time Range' and 'Schedule Details'. The reports themselves all use the same parameters as described in the on-demand reports in the previous section, so this section will focus solely on setting up the Scheduling part.

How to Configure Scheduled Reports for: Journey / Journey with Aux / Idle Time / Triggered Alert / Geofence / Engine Hours / Auxiliary / Timesheet / Driver Statistics

In the left menu bar select **'Scheduled Reports'**, select **'Create Scheduled Report'**, name what you would like the report to be called and select the desired **'Report Type'** from the dropdown box. Fill out the Report configurations, and then schedule the report as below:

	eduled Repo	rts							
Create Sch	heduled Report								
Reporting	REPORT SUMMARY			GROUPED	SCHEDULE	EXPORT		LAST	
Scheduled Reports NAME	ТУРЕ ТУРЕ	CONSTRAINT	VEHICLES DRIVER	S BY	TYPE	TYPE	RECIPIENTS	EXECUTED	ACTION
Subscription Management									
Settings 🗸									
Create Scheduled Rep	ort								
You can now run scheduled reports for fixe	ed speed limits under rep	ort type Triggered A	lert and alert type F	ixed Speed. A Fi	ixed Speed alert	records spee	d violations abo	ive a a fixed val	ue and
Will need to be created before a report can	r be run.								
The Scheduled Report form allows you to design a to easily keep track of your entire fleet's activites or	a report of custom configu over either daily, weekly, m	ration and have it a onthly or user define	utomatically emaile ed schedules. The e	d to the selected mail can be conf	d users based or figured to be ser	a predefined nt with an att	d or user define achment that c	d schedule. This an contain eith	s allows you ner a HTML,
PDF, or an Excel document. If the selected report	type or configuration type	requires specific co	nstraints the accom	panying fields v	vill be displayed	on this form.			
	REPORT CO	NFIGURAT	ΓΙΟΝ		(0			
	REPORT NAME								
						ו			
	REPORT TYPE					_			
	Journey					~			
	SUMMARY TYP	E							
	Individual					~			

Monday	~	00:00:00	v -	23:59:59	~	×
Tuesday	~	00:00:00	¥ -	23:59:59	~	×
Wednesday	~	00:00:00	v -	23:59:59	~	×
Thursday	~	00:00:00	v -	23:59:59	~	×
Friday	~	00:00:00	v -	23:59:59	~	×

Below this, select which days of the week you want the report to run for, including the time range of the day. You can also add/remove days and include weekend days as required.

Report Units	
DISTANCE	
Miles	~
VOLUME	
Litres	~
MASS	
Kilograms	~

Under 'Report Units' you can customise the metrics for Distance (Miles and Kilometres), Volume of fuel usage (Litres or Gallons), and Mass of CO2 usage (Kilograms or Pounds).

SCHEDULE DETAILS		0
SCHEDULE TYPE		
Daily		~
DAYS PRECEDING		
1 Day		*
SELECT EXECUTION DAYS		0
MONDAY	Z	
TUESDAY		
WEDNESDAY		
THURSDAY		
FRIDAY		
SATURDAY		
SUNDAY		

Further down the page, you can select between either the **'Daily**', **'Weekly'** or **'Monthly'** schedule types for the report.

- **Daily** This schedule type will cause the report to execute once on each day that is selected in the 'Execution Days' section. The 'Days Preceding' field allows you to select the number of days preceding the execution day to include within the report.
- Weekly This schedule type will cause the report to execute once per week on the day that is selected in the 'Execution Days' section. The 'Days Preceding' field is defaulted to '7 Days' for the weekly schedule type.
- Monthly This schedule type will cause the report to execute once per month. The report will be generated on the first day of each month and contain the data for the entire previous month.

EXPORT CONFIGURATION	0
ТҮРЕ	
HTML Email	*
Recipient	
All Users - (32)	*
Create Report	

Under **'Export Configuration'**, You can choose to run the report as a website report or choose to export in a PDF, Excel or HTML format. In digital format both the PDF and the Excel file include chapters or worksheets to separate the distinct sections of the report. The reports are also separated into sections for the Website and HTML formats respectively.

The first section in the report is the Report Summary which summarises all the data contained within the report. This is followed by the 'Report Details' section which contains all the report data.

The PDF has chapter headings to separate the vehicles or drivers into subsections. The Excel file has a worksheet per vehicle, or driver based on the report configuration. The HTML file will display in the browser and can be saved using the browsers interface.

The Scheduled report can be configured to be sent via email to **'All Users'**, a specific **'Email Address'** or to any number of **'Select Users'** already in the system.

The **'Recipient'** field allows you to select between these three options. If the **'Email Address'** option is selected, then the accompanying email address field will be displayed on this form. If the **'Select Users'** option is selected a choice of user accounts will be displayed on this form.

Once you have filled the page out, select 'Create Report'.

How to Configure Scheduled Reports for: Odd Hours

This report can be configured in the same way as above but there is a section to **'Select Odd Hours'** as below:

Monday	~	00:00:00	* -	09:00:00	× ×
Monday	~	17:00:00	~ -	23:59:59	~ >
Tuesday	~	00:00:00	•-	09:00:00	~ ×
Tuesday	~	17:00:00	•-	23:59:59	~ >
Wednesday	~	00:00:00	•-	09:00:00	~ ×
Wednesday	~	17:00:00	•-	23:59:59	~ >
Thursday	~	00:00:00	•-	09:00:00	~ ×
Thursday	~	17:00:00	•-	23:59:59	~ >
Friday	~	00:00:00	v -	09:00:00	~ ×
Friday	~	17:00:00	v -	23:59:59	~ >

The 'Odd Hours' report can be configured to include data from a predefined time range. The default is set to exclude all data between (09:00) and (17:00) begin/end of the working day. It is therefore simple to analyse where vehicles have been utilised outside of the specified time range.

The 'From' and 'To' fields allow a custom range to be entered (for example setting the From and To fields to 00:00 - 09:00 and 17:00 - 23:59 respectively would return results for all data inside of these odd hour times).

You can also 'Add a constraint' if you need to include/exclude more hours within a working day or weekend day.

How to Configure Scheduled Reports for: Engine Service / Overspeed Percentage / Overspeed Fixed Amount / Odometer

These reports can be configured in the same way as outlined initially, but there are certain options that have been omitted as there aren't as many variables needed to run these reports. Please see below how to configure as below:

SCHEDULE DETAILS	0	
SCHEDULE TYPE		
Daily	~	

The **'Schedule Type'** field allows you to select between either the 'Daily', 'Weekly' or 'Monthly' schedule types.

SELECT EXECUTIO	ON DAYS	0
MONDAY		
TUESDAY		
WEDNESDAY		
THURSDAY		
FRIDAY		
SATURDAY		
SUNDAY		

The 'Daily' schedule type will cause the report to execute once on each day that is selected in the 'Execution Days' section.

The 'Weekly' schedule type will cause the report to execute once per week on the day that is selected in the 'Execution Days' section.

The 'Monthly' schedule type will cause the report to execute once per month. The report will be generated on the first day of each month and contain the data for the entire previous month.

ТҮРЕ	
HTML Email	~
Recipient	
All Users - (32)	~

Under **'Export Configuration'**, You can choose to run the report as a website report or choose to export in a PDF, Excel or HTML format. In digital format both the PDF and the Excel file include chapters or worksheets to separate the distinct sections of the report. The reports are also separated into sections for the Website and HTML formats respectively.

The first section in the report is the Report Summary which summarises all the data contained within the report. This is followed by the 'Report Details' section which contains all the report data.

The PDF has chapter headings to separate the vehicles or drivers into subsections. The Excel file has a worksheet per vehicle, or driver based on the report configuration. The HTML file will display in the browser and can be saved using the browsers interface.

The Scheduled report can be configured to be sent via email to **'All Users'**, a specific **'Email Address'** or to any number of **'Select Users'** already in the system.

The **'Recipient'** field allows you to select between these three options. If the **'Email Address'** option is selected, then the accompanying email address field will be displayed on this form. If the **'Select Users'** option is selected a choice of user accounts will be displayed on this form.

Once you have filled the page out, select 'Create Report'.

6. SCORPIONTRACK APP

6.1 MOBILE APP OVERVIEW

The ScorpionTrack mobile app allows you to remotely access security, safety and convenience features all from one place, including managing your subscriptions, customisable alerts and modes. All these features can be customised to suit your needs as the user to make life on the road easier. The mobile app is available to download on Google Play and the Apple Store.



GPS Location

The mobile app allows you to see your vehicle's last known location as well as view a record of all the journeys the vehicle has taken.

Accurate Location

All units use advanced GPS, Galileo, and GLONASS satellite technology to determine your vehicle's location.

Battery Status

The ScorpionTrack mobile app offers a convenient way to monitor the battery of the vehicle in its current state. If your battery is low, it will notify you in advance to recharge the battery, as long as the battery alert has been manually set up as per **4.3**.

Zero Speed and Privacy Mode

The ScorpionTrack app allows you to hide your live speed and current location for ultimate privacy. ScorpionTrack will only turn these features off in the event of theft.

24/7/365 Monitoring

ScorpionTrack operates a 24/7 secure operating centre that will monitor your vehicle for possible theft. In the event of a theft, they will liaise with local police to recover your vehicle.

6.2 HOW TO MANAGE YOUR SUBSCRIPTION

From the ScorpionTrack mobile app, you can easily manage and purchase a subscription for any of the vehicles that you have registered on our system. To do this, you will need to go to into the app **'Settings'** on the bottom right of the screen and click on **'Subscriptions'**.

This will then bring you to a list of all your registered vehicles, which you can select each one to purchase a subscription for. For any vehicles that have an active subscription, the time length and expiry date is shown underneath your vehicle's registration.

10:47	a ≎ -		10:47	0	·	10:47
Settings			< Subscriptions	5		< ABC123DE
Subscriptions	>					> Duration: No
Groups	>		Type: One time	61 Months	Expiry: 2025-07-15	Start: No
			Type: Yearly	1 Year	Expiry: 2022-06-11	End: No
Account	>		-			> Active:
App Settings	>		Type: One time	3 Years	Expiry: 2022-10-03	Auto Renew:
Geofences	>		10,000			> Monitored:
Alerts	>		Type: One time	48 Months	Expiry: 2023-12-11	Payment Type: No
			Type: Monthly	1 Month	Expiry:	Selected Card:
Phone Tag	,		1000-010-010-0			> Card Expiry Date:
Contact Us	>		Type: Yearly	1 Year	Expiry: 2022-04-22	
Log Out	>		and the second s	1.1/2.20	5	>
			type: reany	i tear	Expiry: 2022-09-14	> Buy Subscription
	S 🕸		Map B=	Alerts	Journeys Settin	
Map Terribes Alerts		,			_	WHICH ANTE JOURNEYS SHE

Once you've selected the vehicle you wish to purchase a subscription for, click the button labelled **'Buy Subscription'**. Then select the plan you want - we offer a range of subscriptions from monthly to a lifetime subscription which are available to select in the mobile app. Once you have selected the plan you want, press **'Confirm Payment'**. You will then need to switch your vehicle's ignition on for the monitoring subscription to become active.



6.3 HOW TO MANAGE DASHBOARD ALERTS & MODES

To view any Dashboard Alerts that have been triggered on your vehicle, simply click on the **'Alerts'** button at the bottom of the screen and it will show a list of the different alerts that have been triggered, and also the date and time that the alert was triggered.

Alerts Unit 2 Test Unit 2 Test Unit 2 Test EXITED EXITED EXITED EXITED	2023-01-31 16:08:59 2023-01-30 18:19:58
Unit 2 Test Unit 2 Test EXITED EXITED EXITED	2023-01-31 16:08:59 2023-01-30 18:19:58
Sector Exited	2023-01-30 18:19:58
Unit 2 Test	2023-01-30 18:19:58
Sector Exited	
President of the second s	
Unit 2 Test	2023-01-27 14:37:23
Sector Exited	
Scorpion House Test	2023-01-27 17:53:03
Sector Exited	
Unit 2 Test	2023-01-31 13:06:45
Sector Exited	
Unit 2 Test	2023-01-31 13:06:45
Sa exited	
Unit 2 Test	2023-01-30 10:28:09
Sa exited	
Scorpion House Test	2023-01-31 16:34:05
Map Vehicles Alerts J	Settings

Additionally, you can create custom alerts in the mobile app in a similar way to creating an alert on the website. To create your custom alert, go into the **'Settings'** at the bottom of your screen and click **'Alerts'**.

Then click on the plus icon in the bottom right as shown in the below pictures to create an alert by naming it, giving it a description and selecting the alert type. Add the contact details you wish the alert to be sent to, such as your email address, mobile number for SMS (Text Bundle Payment Required) and app notification. Once you have filled out these details, press the **'Save'** button at the bottom of the screen.



The ScorpionTrack app can also manage and customise modes, which will prevent triggering alarms and notifying the Vehicle Recovery team that your vehicle is moving if you are getting your vehicle transported or it is being serviced and may be moved around in a dealership.

To view and manage modes, click on the **'My Vehicles'** button at the bottom of the screen which will bring up a list of your vehicles registered to your account. Then select the vehicle that you wish to manage the modes for and scroll down the page to the **'Settings'** section. Here you can toggle on/off different modes if necessary.

10:28	a 🗢 🛋
/ehicles	Q
Alias: Brand Model	>
Active Modes:	None
ABCIDIO	>
Alias: Active Modes:	None
ABCIDING	>
Alias: Active Modes:	None
m 😑 🗅	5 8

6.4 PHONE TAG

(Only available for STM01 & STM02 units)

The mobile app allows you to use your mobile phone as an ADR (Automatic Driver Recognition) Tag in addition to the physical tag you'll have received with your S5 tracker. This will communicate with the tracker in the same way that your physical tag does, providing a means of identifying the authorised user.

To activate this, you will need to go into the **'Settings'** in the app and click on **'Phone Tag'** further down the screen. This will bring you to the 'Phone Tag' settings and show the current status of the tag. There will be a User Guide Link within this section to help guide you through the connection process and to troubleshoot any issues you may encounter.



7. ADR TAG 7.1 OVERVIEW

All ScorpionTrack S5 units are provided with **2x Automatic Driver Recognition (ADR) Tags**, which is required under Thatcham Approval Standards. The tag communicates wirelessly with the ScorpionTrack unit and provides a way of identifying the authorised user. If the vehicle is moved more than 150 metres without the tag being in range, an alert will be sent to our 24/7 Vehicle Recovery team who will attempt to contact the registered owner of the vehicle.

In the interest of security, it is recommended that you keep the ADR tags **separate from your ignition keys** to provide an additional layer of security should your keys be stolen or lost. The ADR tag is powered by a lithium cell battery which is expected to provide up to 12 months of service. However, the more a vehicle is used or the more the tag is moved, the shorter the battery life.

The LED on the tag will flash rapidly to signal a low battery condition. You will need to replace the battery at the earliest opportunity to avoid any false alerts. Battery Type: CR2450

Note: If an ADR tag is lost or damaged, a replacement may be ordered by contacting us directly on 01257 249 928



7.2 ADR TAG BATTERY REPLACEMENT

If the ADR Tag has a low battery status, it will need replacing as soon as possible. To do this, locate the recess in the casing edge and gently prise the upper and lower casing of the remote apart.

The CR2450 battery is retained by a clip and can be replaced by simply sliding the battery out away from the PCB as shown in the below diagrams, noting the polarity and replacing with the new battery. Ensure the battery orientation is correct when installing the new battery, and align the two casing halves and squeeze firmly to click the casing back together.



8. TECHNICALITIES 8.1 TRACKER INTERNAL BATTERY

For a ScorpionTrack unit to operate when the ignition is turned off or if the vehicle battery is removed, the unit contains a **rechargeable battery**. Under normal circumstances this battery is charged whilst the vehicle is in use.

The battery has been specified to last a minimum of three years with average vehicle use. However, as with all rechargeable batteries, the lifespan will vary depending on how the battery is maintained and it may be necessary for the unit to be replaced if the internal battery develops an issue.

If your vehicle is to be stored for a long period of time, we strongly recommend the use of a battery charger to keep the vehicle's battery and therefore the tracking system battery in good condition. If the tracking unit internal battery is allowed to discharge completely, the tracking unit may require replacement and this would not be considered a warrantable defect. In the event of the internal battery suffering performance issues, please contact your ScorpionTrack dealer for assistance.

8.2 TROUBLESHOOTING

ScorpionTrack units contains no user serviceable parts and requires no regular maintenance. To verify that your unit is operating correctly, please log in to the ScorpionTrack website and confirm the vehicle location is correctly displayed on the live map.

The location is updated to the website every 2 minutes when the vehicle ignition is on. If the vehicle location shown is incorrect, please run the vehicle outside for 4 minutes. If the location does not update in that time frame, contact your supplying dealer at the earliest opportunity.

8.3 WARRANTY

ScorpionTrack units are provided with a comprehensive **2-year warranty** in addition to your statutory rights, designed to combat any material or manufacturing defects which become apparent within 2 calendar years from the date of first installation. In the unlikely event of repairs being required under the provided warranty, please contact the installing dealer for assistance.

8.4 TERMS AND CONDITIONS

Use of the ScorpionTrack system is subject to the ScorpionTrack Terms & Conditions, with details of this available to view on our ScorpionTrack website. We recommend that you read this to gain a greater understanding of the provided service and the limitation of use.

Note: To find the Terms & Conditions, visit our website and scroll down to the very bottom of the page and click on the button labelled 'Terms & Conditions'.

CONTACTS

SALES ENQUIRIES

Email: sales@scorpionauto.com Telephone: 01257 249 928 Opt. 1, Opt. 3

GENERAL ENQUIRIES

Email: customer.excellence@scorpionauto.com **Telephone:** 01257 249 928 Opt. 1, Opt. 6

SUBSCRIPTION ENQUIRIES

Email: subscriptions-team@scorpionauto.com **Telephone:** 01257 249 928 Opt. 1, Opt. 4

24/7 VEHICLE RECOVERY TEAM

Telephone: 01257 240 945 **Note: please only call this number in the event of theft.**

TECHNICAL ENQUIRIES

Email: technical@scorpionauto.com **Telephone:** 01257 249 928 Opt. 1, Opt. 2



Battery Disposal Instructions: Battery should not be disposed of with general household waste. Bring damaged or worn-out batteries to your local recycling centre or dispose of them in battery recycle bins that can be found in stores.



Fob should be kept out of the reach of children.

Scorpion Automotive Ltd

Scorpion House Drumhead Road Chorley North Business Park Chorley Lancashire PR6 7DE www.scorpionauto.com



Declaration of Conformity

We, Scorpion Automotive Ltd, Drumhead Road, Chorley North Business Park, Chorley, Lancashire, PR6 7DE. Tel: +44 (0) 1257 249928 Fax: +44 (0) 1257 249938 Declare that the Products: Product names: SCORPION M SERIES TRACKING SYSTEM; TRIUMPH TRACK PLUS Part numbers: ECU: STM01; STM02; DTSTM01; DTSTM02; STMTR01; 9800099; STMLT01; STMLT02; STMLT03; STMLT04; STMLT05; STMPI01 FOB: STMFOBL STMFOBLT; STMFOBLT

Listed above are in conformity with the following UK and UN regulations: Radio Equipment Regulations 2017 Electromagnetic Compatibility Regulations 2016 Electrical Equipment (Safety) Regulations 2016 UNECE Regulation 10 concerning the approval of vehicles with regard to EMC (Revision 5) UNECE Regulation 10 concerning the approval of vehicles with regard to EMC (Revision 6)

Standards and type approvals comply with the above directives/regulations EN 300 328 V2.2.2 2019 EN 301 511 V12.1.10 2016 EN 303 413 V1.1.1 2017 EN 301 489-1 V2.2.1 2019 EN 55032 2015 EN 55025 2002 + CORI 2004 EN 61000-4-2 2009 EN 61000-4-3 2006 + A1 + A2 ISO 7637-2 IEC 62368-1:2018 EN 60950-1:2006 + A11:2009 + A1:2010 + A12:2011 + A2:2013 EN62479:2010 VCA Type Approval E11*10R05/01*10990*00 VCA Type Approval E11*10R06/01*10990*01

And we have examined the technical basis for this declaration which is based on the test reports and certificates issued by: ETS Ltd, Pratts Fields, Lubberhedges Lane, Stebbing, Essex, CM6 3BT &

Element Materials Technology (Hull), Unit E, South Orbital Trading Park, Hedon Road, Hull, HU9 1NJ, UK

Supporting documentation relevant to this declaration will be made available on request.

This Declaration is made on behalf of Scorpion Automotive Ltd by:

Michael Nolan H. Adda. Quality Manager Date: 25/07/2023 The attention of the speci

SCORPIONTRACK

The attention of the specifier, purchaser, installer or user is drawn to special measures and limitations to use which must be observed when the product is taken into service to maintain compliance with the above directives and regulations. Details available on request.

Scorpion Automotive Ltd | Scorpion House | Chorley North Business Park | Drumhead Road | Chorley | PR6 7DE | UK



Scorpion Automotive Ltd

Scorpion House Drumhead Road Chorley North Business Park Chorley Lancashire PR6 7DE www.scorpionauto.com



Declaration of Conformity

We, Scorpion Automotive Ltd, Drumhead Road, Chorley North Business Park, Chorley, Lancashire, PR6 7DE. Tel: +44 (0) 1257 249928 Fax: +44 (0) 1257 249938 Declare that the Products: Product names: SCORPION M SERIES TRACKING SYSTEM; TRIUMPH TRACK PLUS Part numbers: ECU: STM01; STM02; DTSTM01; DTSTM02; STMTR01; 9800099; STMLT01; STMLT02; STMLT03; STMLT04; STMLT05; STMPI01 FOB: STMFOBLT; STMFOBLT; STMFOBLT

Listed above are in conformity with the following European Union directives and UN regulations: Radio Equipment Directive (2014/53/EU) EMC Directive (2014/30/EU) Low Voltage Directive (2014/35/EU) UNECE Regulation 10 concerning the approval of vehicles with regard to EMC (Revision 5) UNECE Regulation 10 concerning the approval of vehicles with regard to EMC (Revision 6) EMF Directive (2013/35/EC)

Standards and type approvals comply with the above directives/regulations EN 300 328 V2.2.2 2019 EN 301 511 V12.1.10 2016 EN 303 413 V1.1.1 2017 EN 301 489-1 V2.2.1 2019 EN 55032 2015 EN 55025 2002 + CORI 2004 EN 61000-4-2 2009 EN 61000-4-3 2006 + A1 + A2 ISO 7637-2 IEC 62368-1:2018 EN62479:2010 VCA Type Approval E11*10R05/01*10990*00 VCA Type Approval E11*10R06/01*10990*01

And we have examined the technical basis for this declaration which is based on the test reports and certificates issued by:

ETS Ltd, Pratts Fields, Lubberhedges Lane, Stebbing, Essex, CM6 3BT &

Element Materials Technology (Hull), Unit E, South Orbital Trading Park, Hedon Road, Hull, HU9 1NJ, UK

Supporting documentation relevant to this declaration will be made available on request.

This Declaration is made on behalf of Scorpion Automotive Ltd by: Michael Nolan Quality Manager Date: 25/07/2023 The attention of the specifier, purchaser, installer or user is drawn to

The attention of the specifier, purchaser, installer or user is drawn to special measures and limitations to use which must be observed when the product is taken into service to maintain compliance with the above directives and regulations. Details available on request.

Scorpion Automotive Ltd | Scorpion House | Chorley North Business Park | Drumhead Road | Chorley | PR6 7DE | UK



Scorpion Automotive Ltd

Scorpion House Drumhead Road Chorley North Business Park Chorley Lancashire PR6 7DE www.scorpionauto.com



Declaration of Conformity

We, Scorpion Automotive Ltd, Drumhead Road, Chorley North Business Park, Chorley, Lancashire, PR6 7DE. Tel: +44 (0) 1257 249928 Fax: +44 (0) 1257 249938 Declare that the Products: Product names: **SCORPION M SERIES TRACKING SYSTEM; TRIUMPH TRACK PLUS** Part numbers: **ECU: STM01; STM02; DTSTM01; DTSTM02; STMTR01; 9800099; STMLT01; STMLT02; STMLT03; STMLT04; STMLT05; STMPI01 FOB: STMFOBLT; STMFOBLT**

Listed above are in conformity with the following European Union directives and UN regulations: Radio Equipment Directive (2014/53/EU) UNECE Regulation 10 concerning the approval of vehicles with regard to EMC (Revision 5) UNECE Regulation 10 concerning the approval of vehicles with regard to EMC (Revision 6)

Standards and type approvals comply with the above directives/regulations

EN 300 328 V2.2.2 2019 EN 301 511 V12.1.10 2016 EN 301 908 -1 V15.1.1 2021 EN 301 908-13 V13.2.1 2022 EN 301 511 V12.5.1 2017 EN 303 413 V1.1.1 2017 EN 301 489-1 V2.2.1 2019 EN 55032 2015 EN 55025 2002 + CORI 2004 ISO 7637-2 IEC 62368-1:2020/A11:2020 EN62479:2010 VCA Type Approval E11*10R05/01*10990*00 VCA Type Approval E11*10R06/01*10990*01

And we have examined the technical basis for this declaration which is based on the test reports and certificates issued by: ETS Ltd, Pratts Fields, Lubberhedges Lane, Stebbing, Essex, CM6 3BT & Element Materials Technology (Hull), Unit E, South Orbital Trading Park, Hedon Road, Hull, HU9 1NJ, UK & Shenzhen LCS Compliance testing laboratory Ltd

Supporting documentation relevant to this declaration will be made available on request.

This Declaration is made on behalf of Scorpion Automotive Ltd by: Michael Nolan H. Noten Quality Manager Date: 25/07/2023 The attention of the specifier, purchaser, installer or user is drawn to special measures and limitations to use which much be observed when the product is taken into corplice to maintain compliance with the above directives and

must be observed when the product is taken into service to maintain compliance with the above directives and regulations. Details available on request.

Scorpion Automotive Ltd | Scorpion House | Chorley North Business Park | Drumhead Road | Chorley | PR6 7DE | UK





CONTACT US

Telephone: 01257 249 928 Email: sales@scorpiontrack.com Website: www.scorpiontrack.com

Address: Scorpion Automotive, Scorpion House, Drumhead Road, Chorley North Business Park, Chorley, England, PR6 7DE



© 2025 Scorpion Automotive Ltd. This document is not to be reproduced in whole or part without the prior written permission of Scorpion. Other product and company names referenced herein are trademarks of their respective owners. This Scorpion product and service is subject to the Terms and Conditions of Sale available from the Scorpion Automotive website at: www.scorpionauto.com